FRIENDS OF TWIN LAKES August 23, 2014 MEETING

SIGN UP FOR REVERSE 911 NOTIFICATIONS IN THE EVENT OR FIRE OR OTHER EMERGENCY SITUATIONS IN LAKE COUNTY: https://signup2.tfcci.com/signup-web/login.html?token=85ad2798ab7f0356fd2dd50c4e97cd09c30ff05f

Board of Directors in attendance: President John Kester, Vice President/Treasurer Anita Mason, Secretary Kelly Sweeney, At Large Representatives Ahmad Ghais and Joan Weber.

Minutes: Kelly moved that the minutes be approved and Judy Learning seconded the motion. The minutes were approved, noting that Barbara Marcum should have been included in the Bike and Build meal contributors.

Special thank you to Barbara Marcum for letting FOTL use her lawn mower to mow the lots around the School House before the foot race.

Next meeting: To be announced.

Postponing of Box Creek reservoir discussion. We will talk about the Box Creek reservoir after members are more educated on the topic. We will post on our site what we are able to find in area papers, but do not endorse or certify that the information is accurate.

Location of recycling in southern Lake County discussion. At the last FOTL meeting the majority of attendees expressed a preference for a location closer to or within the Twin Lakes Village. This was communicated to the County Commissioners, Brad Palmer and Michael Irwin. Commissioners Hix and Bordogna replied that the CR 10 and HWY 26 was a more central location. Following discussions of view sites, where snow is placed in the Village, animals being attracted to the bins, abuse of recycling bins and areas, and an update that the bins will be placed in October (earlier that had been reported by Lynne Westerfield last month as they obtained more grant money than anticipated), a motion was made by Carl that we send a letter to the same group encouraging them to look for a location closer to Ball Town or the CDOT building by the dam. The motion was seconded by Susie and passed by 2 votes (9 to 7). Carl will draft a letter and send it to the FOTL board for review.

In addition, Barbara is going to talk to Waste Management about curbside recycle.

The meeting was adjourned to allow for clean up to take place at the School House yard. The FOTL board will meet and come up with a strategy for maintenance of the property and addressing lead paint and asbestos issues.